# CRA Newsletter, 9-7-2021

#### CRA Info & Website

Often we get calls or emails from patrons asking many questions about school information. Here are some answers to questions we've been asked recently:

- CRA teachers and staff email addresses can be found on the website under the "Our Team" tab.
- School Spirit Shirts may only be worn on Fridays. (No Thursdays this year as we are back in session in-person five days a week.) Regular t-shirts are not a Friday option, only Spirit wear.
- Our Dress Code/Uniform Policy can be found on our website under "Our School".
- If there is a positive case of CoVid in your child's classroom, the administration will notify you through email. If you hear of cases in the school but have not been notified, then the positive CoVid case is not in your child's class.
- Because of the virus, we are cautious about welcoming visitors in the building. Parents are encouraged to come to the front entry way of the school and remain there instead of walking in the halls.
- CRA adopted a "No-Idling" plan a few years ago. With the current air quality conditions, we encourage you to participate in our efforts to improve the poor air quality by turning your cars off when waiting for your child in the pick-up line. Thank you!

#### Band and Orchestra

If you have a 4<sup>th</sup>, 5<sup>th</sup> or 6<sup>th</sup> grader at CRA, they have the option of participating in our wonderful Band and Orchestra program. Two fliers are attached with more information about the program. Please note: This week on Thursday afternoon, Sept. 9<sup>th</sup>, Summerhays Music will be at CRA to rent instruments, and the classes begin next Monday, Sept. 13.

# We'd Like to Introduce Amy Clark

Amy Clark is one of our newest staff members this year. She is a certified teacher and has experience teaching 4<sup>th</sup> and 5<sup>th</sup> grade. Amy loves teaching and will be helping our teachers and students in a variety of ways. Read more about her on our website under the Faculty section of "Our Team".

### SCHOOL LUNCH

As we implement the lunch money waiver provided for public schools from the USDA (meals being provided free of charge this year), we are working our way through the details of lunch payment refunds. All **online payments** over \$25.00 per child will be refunded as a credit to the original form of payment. Some may be partial refunds if the lunch account was delinquent. Some payments may be refunded by check. If you would like to leave amounts over \$25.00 in your child's account for next year please email <a href="mailto:dstevens@canyonrimacademy.org">dstevens@canyonrimacademy.org</a>.

Meals are served with a beverage, but if your child brings a lunch from home and wants to purchase milk or water a la carte, the cost is still .25 cents. This will come out of their lunch account.

# PTO Newsletter September 7, 2021

We hope everyone had a wonderful Labor Day weekend. \_We will continue to sell Wasatch Savings Books and Spirit Shirts until September 30<sup>th</sup>. If you would like to purchase either of these items, you can do so through the AtoZ connect App or you can still turn in your pink tally sheet and pay with a check.

# **WASATCH SAVINGS BOOKS**

If you purchased a book and have not received it yet, you can pick them up in the office. If you would still like to purchase one, you can through the AtoZ app or at the office. They are \$30.00. We will sell them until September 30<sup>th</sup>.

# **SCHOOL SPIRIT SHIRTS**

We are still selling spirit shirts. You can purchase shirts on the AtoZ connect app. These shirts can be worn on Fridays! The last day to order them will be September 30<sup>th</sup>. We have ordered the first batch of shirts and expect them to be here in 2 weeks. We can't wait to see everyone in their new spirit shirts!

#### **PTO MEETING**

We will be holding our monthly PTO meeting the first Thursday of each month. Our next meeting will be October 7<sup>th</sup> at 9:30 via Zoom.

# **FAMILY LUNCH**

In the interest of keeping our students, teachers and CRA staff healthy, we have decided to postpone our family lunch until Spring.

### **VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITY**

### Jump Team!

We have recruited two high school seniors who participated in jump team at CRA to coach our jump team this year. We are so excited to have them! However, in order for jump team to happen, we still need two adults to help with jump team. **You do not need to have any experience!** We would just need you to come and turn a jump rope and show up to a 45minute practice one day a week. If you are interested, please contact Ali Malmrose at 801-518-5300.

#### **UPCOMING DATES**

September 30<sup>th</sup>- Last day to order Wasatch Savings Books and Spirit Shirts

October 7<sup>th</sup>- PTO Meeting at 9:30am via zoom